November 1, 2022

Mr. John P. Kneiry

Administrator

lllinois Health Facilities and
Services Review Board

525 West Jefferson

Springfield, IL 62761

RE: AMITA Health Romeoville
Infusion Therapy Center
Permit #21-023
Request for Permit Renewal

Dear Mr. Kneiry:

The above-referenced project was approved by the State Board on October 14, 2021;
and proposed the establishment of an infusion therapy center in Romeoville.

The infusion therapy component of the project is complete and is operating under
the auspices of Ascension Mercy in Aurora.

The completion date for the project, as identified in the Application for Permit is
December 31, 2022; and the Permit holders respectfully request that the completion date
be extended to July 31, 2023. This extension, we believe, will provide sufficient time to
complete the project, and prepare and file a final project report consistent with the State
Board’s rules.

As of the writing of this letter, the project is approximately 76% complete, and
approximately $4,790,794.49 of the $6,332,628 approved project cost has been expended.

As noted above, the infusion therapy component is now completed. The remaining
processes include the receipt of the pharmacy certification notification, preparation of the
pharmacy licensure application, approval of that application, and the preparation and filing
of the HFSRB project completion report.

The anticipated project costs and the scope of the project remain consistent with
those approved by the State Board, and the funds required for the project remain available.



Enclosed is a check in the amount of $500.00 as a processing fee. Should any
additional information be required, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Richard Roehr
President and CEO

cc  J. Roknich
J. Axel



